COMMANDANT THE NATIONAL WAR COLLEGE WASHINGTON, D.C. 20315 10 April 1967

Dear Mr. Talaat:

On behalf of the National War College, I want to express to you our profound gratitude for making our visit to Aswan so efficient, so enlightening, and so thoroughly pleasant.

We were deeply impressed with Aswan and the major developments underway in conjunction with the High Dam project. We sensed something of the spirit and sense of purpose which makes this project so important to your country.

Thank you again for your consideration and hospitality. It was a pleasure meeting you. Please accept our most sincere wishes for continued success.

Sincerely yours,

FITZHUGH LEE

Vice Admiral, U. S. Navy

Commandant

Mr. Ahmed Talaat Director Public Relations High Dam Authority Aswan, U.A.R.